
Group  tries  to  slow
government’s move from paper
to Web
By Lisa Rein, Washington Post

As the Obama administration pushes to do more business over
the Internet, finally seeking to close the technology gap with
the private sector, the digital makeover is running into a
dogged opponent called Consumers for Paper Options.

The group is working the halls of Congress in closed-door
meetings, underwriting research favorable to its position and
mounting  a  news  media  campaign  in  an  effort  to  preserve
Washington as the capital of paper — and slow the move away
from printed checks, forms and other paper communication.

The lobbying group has had some recent victories, including
language tucked into last month’s budget deal that requires
the government to plan for resuming paper delivery of annual
Social Security earnings statements to some of the nation’s
150 million future retirees. And it’s been claiming these wins
in  the  name  of  the  elderly  and  low-income  Americans  the
Internet has left behind.

Except Consumers for Paper Options is a creation of the paper
industry.

Read the whole story
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